

**MINUTES- 3rd January 2008**  
**PURTON WASTE & RECYCLING OPERATIONS LIAISON COMMITTEE**

**Apologies:** Councillor Helen Dixon, Trisha Portch (Baydon Forest)  
 Councillor's Tony Price, Godfrey Fowler Ron Harris

**Present:-**  
**Purton Parish Council** Councillor Jacqui Lay

**Ps & Qs:** Dr Richard Pagett,

**Wiltshire County Council** Mari Webster

**Hills Group:** Ed Dodd, Brian Fitzpatrick, Cliff Carter.

<b>MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING</b>	<b>Action</b>
<p><i>Footpath maintenance</i>            Contact details for Cllr Harris is David Keates who has agreed for works to be carried out via the PC on footpath, BF also offered help in getting equipment to relevant location to assist in maintenance works. Please contact BF when wishing to commence work (01793773409)</p>	Cllr Harris
<p><i>Tyre presentation/video</i>            Company will continue to source a presentation on Tyre operations.</p>	CRC/ED
<p><i>Purton Restoration</i>            The offer to visit Purton restoration area is still open but would be more appropriate when weather conditions improve.</p>	
<p><i>Parkgate application</i>            Mari reported that the application had been granted permission late December and that conditions applied prior to any works. Leslie Loan will deal on behalf of the company.</p>	All
<p><i>Recycling minutes</i>            Cliff confirmed that the data would be available for the next meeting and each subsequent meeting provided we meet after the quarterly reports made available through Hills, this would be arrange for our next meeting.</p>	CRC
<p><i>Traffic numbers for the site</i>            Clarification was needed due to the number of applications, change of use etc for the site, Ed confirmed he will discuss with LMML and attempt to get a précis of the consents produced for the committee, this would help provide a full picture of the operational requirements for Purton waste management. Mari went on to explain that the present situation for the Purton site was designed on tonnage movement rather than vehicle movement; she would liaise with Lesly to provide the full picture.</p>	ED/LL/MW

<p><b>ODOUR COMPLAINT 26<sup>TH</sup> OCTOBER</b></p>	
<p>Ed reported on a complaint received via a member of the public to the EA. On the day of the complaint members of the EA were in fact visiting the site and confirmed no odour emitting from the site. Wind direction on the day was prevailing from the Witts Lane area of Purton Village; complainant described the odour as sulphur/Battery spillage based. No further action was required from Hills on this occasion.</p>	<p>All</p>
<p><b>PARKGATE FARM HAZARDOUS WASTE LANDFILL – PROGRESS REPORT</b></p>	
<p>Ed reported no major change from the last report, input has been low and this was replicated across the country. Inputs are down in response to the Waste Directive; this was good news as the directive is beginning to have an impact and making a difference. Tonnage for Dec 673 tonnes. Ed went on to explain the peaks and troughs of the Haz waste industry. WCC to be informed of lower tonnage.</p>	
<p><b>TYRE RECYCLING AND COMPOSTING PLANNING APPLICATION</b></p>	
<p>As reported earlier in the meeting (See above)</p>	
<p><b>RECYCLING/DISPOSAL OPERATIONS UPDATE</b></p>	
<p>As reported earlier in the meeting (See above)</p>	
<p><b>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</b></p>	
<p>Richard requested any information on collecting/disposal of Tetra Pak. Cliff confirmed that the Company have been in discussion with the National Recycling Officer for Tetra Pak (UK) Ltd, to consider collection from the HRC's and are presently waiting agreement and commencement of the scheme.</p> <p>Jacqui raised an issue regarding collection of recyclate from residents at Hooks Hill; Cliff would look into the situation. (On completion of the minutes Cliff has confirmed with Cllr Lay that residents are now receiving a collection service)</p> <p>Jacqui also requested confirmation of ownership regarding the ditch along Mopes lane; CRC will get information and pass on to members.</p> <p>Mari informed members that a new Enforcement Officer (Dean Thomas) will be dealing with Hills sites and liaising with Mari on planning issues. Mari also informed the group that an amendment will be required on the 'Change of Use application. This was due to an oversight on clause 8 which required removal as it conflicted with clause 9 of the conditions. This process will need approval, Mari is</p>	<p>CRC</p> <p>CRC</p> <p>CRC</p> <p>All</p>

dealing (Ref number N.95.0871 dated 9 <sup>th</sup> October.1996; All parties have been informed of the necessary changes.	All
<b>NEXT MEETING</b>	
The next committee meeting to take place on <b>Thursday April 2008</b> at 1600hrs at the <b>BP Office, Purton @ 4.00pm.</b>	

**S. Burns**  
**8.10.07**